
Any person who believes he or she has been discriminated against in any USDA related activity 

should immediately write or call: 

USDA 

Director, Office of Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, S.W. 

Washington, D.C.  20250-9410 

(800) 795-3272 (voice) or (202) 720-6382 (TTY) 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 

 


